
Leadership Team-Report for March 8, 2011 
Attendance:  Jack Donner, Dean and Darlene Hall, Alan and Kim Chavez, Rich and 

Jolee Joos, Connie and Dennis Strain, Casey Goodson, John Kennedy 
Absent: Kim Goodson 
 
 
John Kennedy started the meeting with a study of Psalm 52 and prayer requests were 
taken for Tim Chavez, Cecil Chance, Shirley Stump, and Ben Rodriguez 
 
The previous minutes were read and approved by the leadership team. 
 
FINANCIAL 

• The team discussed the new accounting categories used on QuickBooks.  The 
current month’s report includes more categories than previous reports. 

• The leadership team voted to not give money to missions from the 10% missions 
fund this month. 

• The team approved the current finance report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

• Nine people from NLF have attended the Belize mission training. 
• A $10,500 bid was presented to Belen Consolidated Schools for purchasing 

three portable buildings.  The bid has not been accepted by BCS yet. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

• Casey Goodson presented user statistics from the church’s website and 
Facebook page.  The numbers of users on both are increasing.  Photos of 
church activities are needed to post on both media. 

• Jolee told the team that prayer is needed for the direction of the youth 
leadership. 

 
Alan Chavez gave a closing prayer. 


